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YEAR ASSESSMENT 2018 
TARGET 

2018 
RESULT 

2019 
TARGET 

2019 STRATEGIES 

PREP Magic 100 
sight words 

75% of 
students 
know 50 
words 

75% 75% of 
students 
know 50 
words 

 Continue  

Phonics – 
letter sound 

90% know 
all letters/ 
sounds 

0% 90% know 
30+ 

 New assessment in 2018 
modified target for 2019 

 Jolly Phonics program 
years P-1 

Reading Level 75% 
students at 
PM 7  

90% 75% 
students at 
PM 7  

 Guided reading program 
all students 

 Additional support for 
students at risk 

Writing 90% 
achieving C 
or above 

85%   Continue with C2C 
assessable items. 

 Continue internal and 
external moderation 

Maths 90% 
achieving C 
or above 

83% 90% 
achieving C 
or above 

 Early Years data used to 
identify gaps in learning 
and guide teacher 
planning. 

Science 90% C or 
above 

86%%  90% C or 
above 

 Continue with C2C 
assessable items. 

 

 



YEAR ASSESSMENT 2018 
TARGET 

2018 
RESULT 

2019 
TARGET 

2019 STRATEGIES 

YEAR 1 Reading Level 90% of 
students 
level 17 or 
above 

81% 90% of 
students 
level 17 or 
above 

 Continue 
with 
guided 
reading 
program 

Letter sound 100% of 
students 
know all 
letters/ 
sounds 

96% 100% of 
students 
know all 
letters/ 
sounds 

 New assessment in 2018 
continue to track for 
intervention at risk 
students. 

Phonics – 
letter sound 

90% know 
all letters/ 
sounds 

1% 90% know 
all letters/ 
sounds 

 New assessment in 2018 
extend tracking of data 
to end of year 1 (2018 
first semester only) 

 Continue to implement 
Jolly Phonics 

Sight Words 90% of 
students 
know 300+ 
words 

70% 90% of 
students 
know 300+ 
words 

 Use of reading teacher 
team to support students 
not reaching target 

Writing 90% of 
students 
achieving C 
or above 

85% 90% of 
students 
achieving C 
or above 

 Continue with C2C 
assessable items. 

 Continue internal and 
external moderation 

Maths 90% C or 
above 

86% 90% C or 
above 

 New assessment in 2018 
moved from iMaths to 
C2C assessable items. 

 Continue with C2C  
Science 90% C or 

above 
80% 90% C or 

above 
 Continue with C2C 

assessable items. 
 

  



YEAR ASSESSMENT 2018 
TARGET 

2018 
RESULT 

2019 
TARGET 

2019 STRATEGIES 

YEAR 2 Reading  90% of 
students 
achieving 
level 24+ 

74% 90% of 
students 
achieving 
level 24+ 

 Guided 
Reading 
program to 
continue in 
2019 

 Accelerated 
Reader 
offered to 
grade 2 
from 
Semester 2 
– home 
reader 
focus in 
semester 
one.. 

 Writing 90% of 
students 
achieving a 
C+ 

77% 90% of 
students 
achieving a 
C+ 

 Continue with C2C 
assessable items. 

 Continue internal and 
external moderation 

 Spelling 90% of 
students at 
age 
appropriate 

80% 90% of 
students at 
age 
appropriate 

 Continue to implement 
whole school reading 
program. 

 Maths 90% of 
students 
achieving a 
C+ 

90% 90% of 
students 
achieving a 
C+ 

 New assessment in 2018 
moved from iMaths to C2C 
assessable items. 

 Continue with C2C  
 Science 90% of 

students 
achieving a 
C+ 

88% 90% of 
students 
achieving a 
C+ 

 Continue with C2C 
assessable items. 

 

  



YEAR ASSESSMENT 2018 
TARGET 

2018 
RESULT 

2019 
TARGET 

2019 STRATEGIES 

Year 3 Reading 90% at age 
appropriate 
+ 

91% 90% at age 
appropriate 
+ 

 Continue with Guided 
Reading and Accelerated 
Reader programs 

 Writing 90% of 
students 
achieving 
C+ 

77% 90% of 
students 
achieving 
C+ 

 Continue to implement 
whole school writing 
program and use C2C 
assessable items. 

 Continue internal and 
external moderation 

 Spelling 90% at age 
appropriate 
+ 

80% 90% at age 
appropriate 
+ 

 Continue to focus on C2C 
or SWST programs 

 Maths 90% of 
students 
achieving 
C+ 

86% 90% of 
students 
achieving 
C+ 

 Continue to use C2C and 
assessable items. 

 NAPLAN 
Reading 
 
Writing 
 
Spelling 
 
Numeracy 
 
Indigenous 
Reading 
Indigenous 
Numeracy 

 
100% NMS 
55% U2B 
100% NMS 
40% U2B 
100% NMS 
40% U2B 
100% NMS 
30% U2B 
100% NMS 
 
100% NMS 
 

 
98.6% 
79.7% 
91.1% 
60.9%% 
95.7% 
66.7% 
98.6% 
56.5% 
100% 
 
100% 

 
100% NMS 
55% U2B 
100% NMS 
40% U2B 
100% NMS 
40% U2B 
100% NMS 
30% U2B 
100% NMS 
 
100% NMS 
 

 Continue all programs  

 Science  90% of 
students 
achieving 
C+ 

 90% of 
students 
achieving 
C+ 

 Continue with C2C 
assessable items. 

Successes: 
 NAPLAN – Virginia achieved above state and nation in all areas of year 3 and continues to show further 

improvement in all strands.

 

  



YEAR ASSESSMENT 2018 
TARGET 

2018 
RESULT 

2019 
TARGET 

2019 STRATEGIES 

4 Reading 90% at age 
appropriate 
+ 

90% 90% at age 
appropriate 
+ 

 Continue with Guided 
Reading and Accelerated 
Reader programs 

 Writing 90% of 
students 
achieving 
C+ 

84% 90% of 
students 
achieving 
C+ 

 Continue to implement 
whole school writing 
program and use C2C 
assessable items. 

 Continue internal and 
external moderation 

 Spelling 90% at age 
appropriate 
+ 

64% 90% at age 
appropriate 
+ 

 Continue to focus on C2C 
or SWST programs 

 Maths 90% of 
students 
achieving 
C+ 

83% 90% of 
students 
achieving 
C+ 

 Continue to use C2C and 
assessable items. 

 Science  90% of 
students 
achieving 
C+ 

86% 90% of 
students 
achieving 
C+ 

 Continue with C2C 
assessable items. 

 

  



YEAR ASSESSMENT 2018 
TARGET 

2018 
RESULT 

2019 
TARGET 

2019 STRATEGIES 

5 Reading 90% at age 
appropriate 
+ 

91% 90% at age 
appropriate + 

 Continue with Guided 
Reading and Accelerated 
Reader programs 

 Writing 90% of 
students 
achieving 
C+ 

75% 90% of 
students 
achieving C+ 

 Continue to implement 
whole school writing 
program and use C2C 
assessable items. 

 Continue internal and 
external moderation 

 Spelling 90% at age 
appropriate 
+ 

75% 90% at age 
appropriate + 

 Continue to focus on C2C 
or SWST programs 

 Maths 90% of 
students 
achieving 
C+ 

83% 90% of 
students 
achieving C+ 

 Continue to use C2C and 
assessable items. 

 Science  90% of 
students 
achieving 
C+ 

76% 90% of 
students 
achieving C+ 

 Continue with C2C 
assessable items. 

 NAPLAN 
Reading 
 
Writing 
 
Spelling 
 
Numeracy 
 
Indigenous 
Reading 
Indigenous 
Numeracy 

 
100% NMS 
45% U2B 
100% NMS 
60% U2B 
100% NMS 
50% U2B 
100% NMS 
40% U2B 
100% NMS 
 
100% NMS 

 
100% 
43.9% 
92.9% 
14.3% 
100% 
47.4% 
100% 
24.1% 
100% 
 
100% 

 
 

 

 

Virginia achieved above mean score in all areas in year 5. This shows continued improvement. 

 

  



YEAR ASSESSMENT 2018 
TARGET 

2018 
RESULT 

2019 
TARGET 

2019 STRATEGIES 

6 Reading 90% at age 
appropriate 
+ 

92% 90% at age 
appropriate + 

 Continue with Guided 
Reading and Accelerated 
Reader programs 

 Writing 90% of 
students 
achieving 
C+ 

74% 90% of 
students 
achieving C+ 

 Continue to implement 
whole school writing 
program and use C2C 
assessable items. 

 Continue internal and 
external moderation 

 Spelling 90% at age 
appropriate 
+ 

67% 90% at age 
appropriate + 

 Continue to focus on C2C 
or SWST programs 

 Maths 90% of 
students 
achieving 
C+ 

80% 90% of 
students 
achieving C+ 

 Continue to use C2C and 
assessable items. 

 Science  90% of 
students 
achieving 
C+ 

79% 90% of 
students 
achieving C+ 

 Continue with C2C 
assessable items. 

 

  



Whole School Analysis of 2018 Results and improvement focus for 2019: 

Notes: 

Whole School Assessment Overview – Reporting end of Semester 2 2018 

 

Across all learning areas school achieved 87.3% C or above this is in-line with our general target of 90% achieving a C 
or above with an improvement from 2018 (84.2%) 

2019 Focus: continue to provide explicit teaching of Australian Curriculum (primarily using C2C units). Continue to 
engage in internal and external moderation to ensure consistency of assessment and reporting. 

Phonics and Letter Sound 

Continue junior school curriculum focus on Jolly Phonics in Prep and year 1. New assessment tool designed to break 
this into more clearly identified areas was fully implemented in 2018 however data analysis shows a need to track 
this for longer and assessment overview in 2019 was updated to full year of data collection. 

Reading 

Implementation in 2018 of Guided Reading Program in response to School Review in 2017 which identified 
development of more inclusive intervention rather than withdrawal models. Results continue to improve in all year 
levels. Continue with program in 2019 with adjustment to staffing (no longer staff STLaN). 

Writing 

Whole School Writing program continues to be priority area in 2019. All students have individual writing goals. 
School priority area in 2019  

Spelling 

Focus on individual learning goals. Teachers using either C2C spelling resources or SWST resources has seen in 
improvement in results in 2019. 

Maths 



2018 moved away from using iMaths as a tracking tool and all classes incorporated C2C assessable items. Continue 
to engage in C2C 2019 with focus on using data from Pat M in Term One. 84.5% of students achieving C or above 
within acceptable level of target 

Science 

Whole school result average of greater than 82.1% receiving a C or above within acceptable level of target. 

 

NAPLAN –  

2019 focus: Continue to provide explicit teaching and learning and close tracking and monitoring of all students in 
reading and writing. NAPLAN results in 2018 were strongest school has achieved and priority focus from 2019 is 
maintaining U2B 3-5 results. 

 

 

 



 



 



VIRGINIA STATE SCHOOL 

School Improvement Hierarchy 

 

An explicit improvement agenda: 

 Analysis and discussion of data is evidenced through our data collection plan and support plans which 
identify how and when data is used and the resulting support for students. All teaching staff engage in data 
discussions each term to identify student learning and development. 

 A culture that promotes learning is evidenced through our school priorities and high expectations 

Systematic curriculum Delivery: 

 Whole school curriculum plan identifies and guides the school teaching and learning cycle. 
 Whole School assessment plan identifies how we use assessment to both report on students and identify 

areas to develop. 

Effective Pedagogical Practices: 

 Participation in the Curiosity and Powerful Learning program is being used to share and enhance good 
teaching practices across our school and other local schools. 

Expert Teaching Team: 

 Professional Learning plan clearly linked to school improvement agenda and focus on continuing to improve 
teaching skills and knowledge. 

Differentiated Teaching and Learning: 

 School Support Plan identifies how every student is monitored and tracked and support programs available 
to ensure those below and above target receive differentiated learning opportunities. 

 Reading and Writing intervention data wall used to provide students with explicit goals in school priority 
areas using Literacy Continua 



 

 

Engaging in continuing cycles of inquiry helps to sustain our 

improvement journey. We work through the phases of inquiry, 

focus on ensuring: 

 a sharp and narrow focus is identified and maintained 

throughout the life of an initiative 

 educational decisions are informed by evidence 

 progress is monitored, outcomes are evaluated and 

learnings are applied to support continuous improvement. 

 
 
 

Scan and Assess – Gather rich information about factors impacting student outcomes in your school. 

 Data Plan identifies when and how to gather data and our Improvement Plan identifies the actions to be 

undertaken to address gaps. 

Prioritise – Establish a sharp and narrow focus on the most significant problems of practice. 

 School Priorities identified in School Improvement Agenda and linked to Professional Learning Plan. 

Develop and Plan – Develop a well-designed, detailed, realistic and actionable initiative based on research. 

 School Improvement Plan identifies school actions and strategies linked to aspirational targets to guide 

development of programs. 

Act – Implement the initiative with fidelity, gather data and measure change. 

 Regularly review data to ensure student achievement 

Review – Reflect on the extent to which you have achieved improvement and plan future actions. 

 Regular review of data, programs and targets to ensure continue focus on improvement. 

  



 
 

Quality evidence matters. It informs how we do our work, what we invest in and how we make our decisions. 

The department's Standards of Evidence underpin the department's  Evidence Framework. The Standards 

incorporate four dimensions — design, impact, scalability and investment. Each dimension contains five levels that 

indicate a relative strength of evidence. 

The Standards are designed to provide a consistent way of assessing the evidence we use and generate and can be 

applied by all staff during the course of their work. The Standards may be used: 

 prospectively to design new initiatives and data collection processes 

 to evaluate actions already underway within schools or regional offices 

 to calibrate (determine the quality of) evidence produced by initiatives 

 to assess external evidence claims regarding the impact of third party commercial programs and packages. 

Virginia State School undertakes a detailed investigation into research based evidence prior to implementation of 

new programs. We continue to review and update our programs based on ongoing research as well as internal 

results. 

 


